Petition 692

CL&P – Cos Cob Substation

Greenwich, Connecticut

September 14, 2004
On Thursday, September 2, 2004, Council member Brian O’Neill and staff member David Martin met with Ali Karimi of Northeast Utilities’ Substation Design and Engineering Group to review proposed changes to the Cos Cob Railroad 35 K Substation. These changes would consist of the addition of two switches onto an existing tower structure and the installation of a breaker underneath the structure. The breaker would be gas-filled, a design which is safer and more environmentally sound than the oil-filled breakers formerly used. The purpose of the changes would be to enhance safety and reliability of substation operations by being able to re-distribute the substation’s load more evenly in the event of a short circuit in one of its two incoming lines. The minor extent of these changes would create only a minimal alteration of the substation’s visual appearance. There would be no change in the footprint of the substation’s enclosed area.
The proposed changes are estimated to cost approximately $500,000 and would take one month to complete. There should be little construction traffic generated during the project’s duration. Once the new equipment is installed it would not generate any discernible noise.
The Cos Cob substation is located between the Metro North rail line and town-owned property that is used as a construction debris disposal site. There are no residential properties within sight of the substation. The substation site is constrained by the railroad, the town’s dump site, and abutting State property. If the need for future substation improvements requires the substation’s footprint to be expanded, some use of the State property may be required. 
Petition 692

Structure to be Modified

[image: image1.jpg]









